W C d WASHINGTON COUNTY DEMOCRATIC PARTY
PO Box 1731 « Johnson City, TN 37605

info@wctndp.org * 423.806.0606

To: Gary McAllister Dana Jones
Chairman Administrator of Elections
Washington County Election Commission ~ Washington County

Date: 2 July 2024

Re: Voter Intimidation Letter

Dear Chairman McAllister and Administrator Jones,

We are writing to express our deep concern and outrage regarding a recent letter sent by the TN Coordinator of
Elections under the office of Secretary of State Tre Hargett. This letter, addressed to newly naturalized citizens and
individuals with foreign-sounding names, demanded that they produce "evidence of their citizenship" and warned
them of the serious repercussions of voting illegally.

Such actions amount to voter intimidation and are a blatant attempt to suppress the votes of rightful U.S.
citizens. The Washington County Democratic Party strongly condemns this action.

This targeted correspondence is not only discriminatory but also undermines the fundamental principles of our
democracy. It is unacceptable that any official would take steps to intimidate and discourage citizens from
exercising their right to vote.

In light of these concerns, we respectfully request that the Washington County Election Commission provide
answers to the following questions:

1. How many people in Washington County have received this letter?

2. Did the WCEC coordinate with the State to target these voters?

3. What will the WCEC do to stop voter intimidation and protect citizens' freedom to vote?

We urge the Washington County Election Commission to investigate this matter thoroughly and to take a firm stand
against such undemocratic practices. It is imperative that the Commission pushes back against Secretary of State
Tre Hargett’s attempts to intimidate voters and safeguard the integrity of our electoral process.

Ensuring that all citizens are free to participate in elections without fear or intimidation is a cornerstone of our
democracy. We trust that the Washington County Election Commission will act swiftly and decisively to address this
issue and prevent any further attempts at voter suppression.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. We look forward to your prompt action and response.

Sincerely,

The Washington County Democratic Party Executive Committee



